
Doctors Exhibit 

    “Is There A Doctor In The 
House?” continues at the 
History Center through June 
15. Visitors are welcome 
from 1-4:00 on Saturdays, 
Sundays, and Mondays. We 
also welcome new infor-
mation, photos and related 
donations to this medical 
professionals exhibit.     
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Sesqui Exhibit 

Opens mid-June 

Educators Exhibit 

Opens July 19 

    To commemorate its 10th 
anniversary, the Greentown 
Historical Society is bringing 
out of storage and borrowing 
items to help people reminisce 
about the events of Green-
town‟s Sesquicentennial Cele-
bration in 1998. The celebra-
tion, with events over 3 
months, commemorated the 
original platting of the town of 
Greentown on April 14, 1848. 
They included a re-enactment 
on the steps of the Howard 
County Courthouse, a “Toll 
Road” day, a play, the dedica-
tion of a marker, a senior 
queen contest, the publication 
of a history book, a multi-
faceted event June 11-14, a 
community worship service, 
and the burying of a time cap-
sule, among others.            
 Sales of commemorative 
items resulted in a balance of  

    The Educators Exhibit 
will open on July 15th. This 
exhibit is to recognize the 
past and present educators 
of eastern Howard County. 
Thank you to those who 
have sent in their question-
naires, biographies, photos 
and memorablilia to be dis-
played.                         
 Teachers: It is not too 
late to send in your infor-
mation. It will not be a com-
plete exhibit without you.         
 Call Lisa for more infor-
mation 628-7674 or 765-610
-8461. 

$42,787.00, which was do-
nated to the Greentown Lions 
Club, the Greentown Histori-
cal Society, and the Green-
town Public Library. The 
funds were administered 
through the Community 
Foundation of Howard Coun-
ty. With matches from Lilly 
Endowment, the funds grew 
to a total of $60,614.00. The 
Lions Club used their gift to 
remodel the Community 
Building at the fairgrounds. 
The amounts given to the 
library and the historical soci-
ety were in the form of en-
dowments.                          
 Not to be forgotten, right 
in the middle of the celebra-
tion, a tornado came through 
Greentown, doing considera-
ble damage. But “The show 
went on.” After a bit of con-
sulting and re-grouping, the 
citizens showed their resili-
ence and carried on.        
 The exhibit, including 
photos and a videotape, re-
view the great number of 
people involved in the vari-
ous aspects of the event and 
changes of the past 10 years. 
It can be seen in the History 
Center Annex, 101 E. Main 
St., Greentown, beginning 
mid-June. The History Center 
is open Saturdays, Sundays 
and Mondays from 1:00 to 
4:00 or by appointment. Call 
628-3800 or 628-3564 for 
more information. 

Tributes & Tales 

Dinner June 7 

 The Greentown Historical 
Society will host the fifth annu-
al "Tributes and Tales" din-
ner on Saturday, June 7, 6:30 
PM at the Jerome Christian 
Church 9535E 100S, Green-
town. This dinner is in recogni-
tion of all educators in Eastern 
Howard County both past and 
present.                      The 
speaker for the evening will be 
Dr. John A. Knote.  A gradu-
ate of Eastern High School 
and son of  
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Raymond W. and Margaret 
Knote, both teachers in the 
Eastern school system.  He 
will reminisce about his memo-
ries of eastern Howard Coun-
ty.                                 This 
catered dinner will cost $22.50 
per person, teachers 
free.  Reservations are re-
quired and should be sent with 
your check to Greentown His-
torical Society, P.O. Box 313, 
Greentown, IN 46936 before 
May 31.  Also with your reser-
vations please send a memory 
of your favorite Eastern-
Greentown teacher to share in 
the evening.  "Teachers are an 
important part of the communi-
ty.  They do not always get the 
recognition they de-
serve.  They not only help edu-
cate our children but they are 
also involved in church, sports 
and civic organizations.  We 
would like to take this day to 
recognize all teachers and let 
them know how much they are 
appreciated," said Lisa Stout, 
Greentown Historical Society 
president. Contact:  Lisa Stout 
765 610 8461 
 

 Endowment Fund 
 The Community Founda-
tion of Howard County, Inc. 
has announced that any dona-
tion made to the Greentown 
Historical Society Endowment 
Fund will be matched by 20 
cents on the dollar. If you have 
been thinking about donating 
to our endowment, this would 
be a good time. Please send 
your donation to The Commu-

nity Foundation at 202 N. 
Main, Kokomo, IN. 46901 

      Rummage Sale              
 The G.H.S. garage sale will 
be June 12-14. Our location 
will be at the Simpsons‟ gar-
age at Main and Indiana St. All 
items are welcome, except 
clothing. Call Sally Imbler at 
628-7174 for more information, 
drop-off times, or pick-up.  

 

    Tour and Cafe    
 The Historic Home Tour 
and Pause in History Cafe 
were well attended. Thank you 
to Nancy, Barb, Sally, Sue, 
and Betty for their time in pre-
paring the cafe food, decorat-
ing the Annex building, and 
serving the food. Thanks to all 
who sold tickets. The display 
of State Bank of Greentown 
items and photos was excel-
lent.  

Fair Tent 

 The Howard County Alli-
ance will share the fair tent 
with us again this year. The 
tentative schedule is as fol-
lows: 

Monday - Elwood Haynes Mu-
seum 

Tuesday - Greentown Histori-
cal Society and Son of Union 
Veterans Civil War 

Wed - Genealogical Society 

Thurs - DAR & Howard Miami 
Heritage Society 

Fri - Grissom Air Museum 

Sat - Howard County Historical 
Society 

 Each night will be a differ-
ent activity sponsored by the 
hosting Society. Tuesday night 
we will host the Hoosier String 
Players. Be sure to stop by the 
tent and support these activi-
ties.  

Parking at the Fair 

 We hope to be parking cars 
again this year at the Grain 
Elevator and Greentown Im-
plement. We will be charging 
$2.00 as in the past. This has 
been a good money-maker for 
us, but we can't do it without 
volunteers. Please consider 
donating a few hours to make 
this a successful week. Call 
Ron Simpson 628-7674 or Sal-
ly Imbler 628-7174. 

Future Exhibit 

 An exhibit on Indians of 
eastern Howard County is be-
ing planned for next year. If 
you have any documented 
artifacts, family history or infor-
mation that could be loaned for 
this exhibit please call Lisa at 
628-7674. We plan to have 
items on loan from the Miami 
Nation and the Miami County 
Historical Society, among oth-
er interesting and informative 
displays and programs. 
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 Seegar Sisters Ex-

hibit On The Road 

 The exhibit, “The Seegar 
Sisters, from Greentown to 
Stage and Screen” will be at 
the Tippecanoe Arts Federa-
tion, 638 North Street, Lafa-
yette, Ind., from June 20 - July 
26. The Gallery is open Tues. 
- Fri. 9 - 5. An opening recep-
tion will be June 27 from 7-9 
p.m. at which time Amanda 
Kasem will be singing songs 
of the era. An addition to the 
exhibit is a DVD which can be 
watched which contains por-
tions of movies Miriam and 
Sara were in. Susan Coghill 
has joined the exhibit team 
and is working with Carol Rat-
liff and Rachel Jenkins on the 
project.  

 

G. H. S. Monetary 

Donors for 2nd Qtr. 
     Our thanks to the following 
persons who have generously 
made monetary donations to 
G.H.S. for the second quarter 
of 2008: Ron Simpson, Main 
Street Association, Mike and 
Joyce Lantz, Community 
Foundation, Paul Nicholson, 
Mary Lou Rich, Evagnes 
Sommers, Sally Imbler, Lore-
na Hendricks, Cella Kirchner, 
J & J Photography, Carolyn 
Johnson, Brad Shrock, Dr. 
David Gibson, Virginia Coan, 
Barbara Sorrell, Jan DeWitt, 
Barbara Angel.  
 

G.H.S. Material   

Donors for 2nd Qtr. 
     Our thanks to the following 
persons who generously do-
nated various material items 
needed for programs, events 
and exhibits during the se-
cond quarter: Rachel Jenkins, 
Barbara Middleton, Linda 
Grove, Jean Simpson, Lisa 
Stout, Joyce Lantz, Ron 
Simpson, Sally Imbler, Nancy 
Echelbarger, Marge Freeman. 

 

G. H. S. Wish List 

    Besides monetary dona-
tions, our patrons may wish to 
donate to a specific need here 
at the History Center. Some  
of our immediate needs are 
the following in the Bank An-
nex: Purchase of vertical 
blinds for the last of the newly 
installed windows, purchase 
and construction of shelving 
and storage for the exhibition 
staging area, purchase and 
labor to install underlayment 
and floor covering, do minor 
wall repair around a window, 
and replace doors. Call 628-
3800 to donate and volunteer.   
 

Our Volunteers 
 The G.H.S. has a tremen-
dous pool of volunteers who 
work tirelessly in a variety of 
needed areas to fulfill the mis-
sion of our organization (refer 
to page 8). A quick look 
through the volunteer sign-in 
book reveals a glimpse of the 
types of work these “angels” 
did during the past quarter 
from April 1 - June 1: 

 Docents: Sally Imbler, Lisa 
Stout, Susann Sumpter, Rita 
Kingseed, Jean Simpson, 
Barbara Middleton, Dwight 
Schaaf, Max Kingseed, Harry 
Sparks, Angie Sparks, Nancy 
Echelbarger. 

 Building and Maintenance: 
Barbara Middleton, Mike 
Lantz, Lisa Stout, Ron Simp-
son, Dwight Schaaf 

 Programs: Sally Imbler, 
Barbara Middleton, Nancy 
Echelbarger, Rachel Jenkins, 
Sue Clouser, Betty Swisher. 

 Publicity: Sue Clouser, 
Linda Grove. 

 Printing and Publications: 
Joyce Lantz, Sue Clouser, 
Rachel Jenkins, Jean Simp-
son, Linda Grove 

 Exhibits and Displays: Sal-
ly Imbler, Lisa Stout, Sue 
Clouser, Connie Voorhis, Ra-
chel Jenkins, Carole Ratliff, 
Susan Coghill. 

 Key Bank Community Vol-
unteers: Norma Danley, 
Melissa Oswalt, Michelle 
McKane, Lori Sauer. 

 Collections: Joyce Lantz, 
Charlotte Agness, Nancy 
Echelbarger, Karen Swan. 

 And this is just for 90 days! 
We have lots more events 
and activities coming up, so 
more volunteers will be need-
ed. Call 628-3800 to be a part 
of these efforts. 
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New G.H.S. Members 

 
We welcome the following 

new members who joined/
rejoined G.H.S. in the 2nd quar-
ter of 2008: Joyce Hammond, 
Rebecca Jarrett, Von and Cath-
erine Johnson, Emily Mus-
grave, Connie Voorhis, Sue 
Flook, Chester and Lorena 
Hendricks, Nella Padfield, Katie 
Regan, Harry and Angie 
Sparks. 

 

 

 

 

LSTA Grant 
Our grant project in coop-

eration with Kokomo-Howard 
Co. Public Library and Indiana 
State Library will continue to 
June 30 and may be extended 
another month or two to finish 
technical work. Ball State Uni-
versity digitized our collection  
of Greentown Gems and 
Grapevines onto CDs and mi-
crofilm. We are working on soft-
ware that will enable searches 
for specific names, locations, 
dates, and other data. In the 
History Center our visitors will 
be able to view and read our 
collection of Gems and Grape-
vines on CD. The Library‟s goal 

through the grant is to make 
these same newspapers availa-
ble for reading online. All of this 
has been possible through the 
Indiana Memory Project. Janet 
Winrotte, our grant coordinator 
and technical “wizard”, has de-
veloped a promotional postcard 
that uses our 1898 Gem on the 
front. We‟re very fortunate and 
proud to be part of this ground-
breaking work.    

(below) Front of promotional 

postcard for LSTA grant for 

digital collection of Green-

town Gems and Grapevines. 
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Educators of Eastern             

Howard County 
 To continue our commemoration of the many 
educators of eastern Howard County, this ex-
cerpt from the Greentown Gem, February 22, 
1935, reports the election of C.D. Callis as chair-
man of the executive committee of the Indiana 
State Teachers‟ Association. The staff of the 
1947 Emerald yearbook dedicated that edition to 
Mr. Callis, saying that he had begun his career at 
Greentown in 1923, and the 1929 Emerald says 
he began as principal in 1925. He graduated 
from Owensville High School and Indiana Univer-
sity. 

 The G.H.S. was fortunate to receive a 
donation from Julia DeWitt in memory of 
Bernard DeWitt of the bound records of 
Greene/Liberty Twp. trustees from 1853-
1919. The handwritten pages record de-
tailed minutes of their meetings and finan-
cial records, among them the names of 
these teachers in Liberty Twp. from 1867-
1869, assigned schools and their salary 
per day. Salaries varied according to the 
term length of their licenses, with no sala-
ry increases from year to year. Classes 
began in late November/early December 
and ended in March: 

Milton Garrigus  School #7 $2.25  
T.C. Scott   School #8 $2.08 1/3 
Cornelius Powell School #9,4 $2.25 
John H. Stone  School #4,6 $2.08 1/3 
William L. White  School #6 $2.25 
Charlton Bull    School #3 $2.08 1/3 
John F. Loop  School #1 $2.25 
O.A. Somers   School #10 $2.25 
M.M. Kemp   School #5 $1.91 2/3 
Martha Caldwell  School #2 $191 2/3 
H.F. Dorman   School #8 $1.75 
Angelina Harvey School #9 $1.91 2/3 
Maggie C. Marquis School #5 $2.08 1/3 
Lemuel Pearson  School #7 $2.08 1/3 
Marion J. Stone  School #2 $1.75 
B.F. Zehring   School #1 $1.91 2/3      

  The record book of 1919 records the 
following teachers and yearly salaries. By 
this time the school year was about 7 
months long: 

Alonzo Petty   School #2 $350 
Omen Schaaf  School #3 $350 
W.F. Larowe   School #4 $420 
W.H. Fay    School #5 $420 
Glen R. Brunk  School #6 $420 
Elmer Singer  School #7 $350 
Carol Beard   School #8 $490 
Melvin Groves  School #9 $420  
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The above photo of Miss Minnie 
Alice Parson appears on the teach-
ers page of the 1929 Greentown 
Emerald. She taught English, and 
graduated from Greentown High 
School, Indiana State Normal, Indi-
ana University, and Wisconsin Uni-
versity.  The staff of the Emerald 
dedicated the 1929 edition to Miss 
Parson: “We cannot find words to 
express our appreciation to Miss 
Parson, because she has done so 
much for us—correcting our English 
and making „Come Out of the Kitch-
en‟ a huge success. She has taught 
us that ‟Things done by halves are 
never done right.‟ “                                         
 In the Greentown Gem, January 
31, 1924, page 7, an article (right) 
covers a pleasant surprise and hon-
or that Miss Parson‟s students 
planned for her birthday.                               
  

In the left photo, Mr. Raymond Knote is pictured 
in the 1951 Aurora yearbook, the first year of 
Eastern High School. Mr. Knote taught science 
and was the Sophomore class sponsor. The 
1953 yearbook was dedicated to him.  
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Bernard DeWitt became principal in the 1953- 
54 school year, as shown in this 1954 Aurora 
photo. He became Superintendent of Eastern 
Schools in the 1954-55 school year, retiring in 
1983.  

At Union School, Dorothy Hall was charged    
with the education of a classroom split between 
grades 3 and 4. In row 2, second from left, is 
John Knote, the son of Raymond and Margaret 
Knote and our guest speaker at the Tributes & 
Tales dinner on June 7. The Caravan yearbook 
records: “Her third grade was the large one.   
The attendance was very good, her room     
maintaining attendance for a time. Her room    

did not maintain very good temperature during 
the cold weather. That room never has heated 
properly. Her fourth grade has been the problem 
all year. But she states that the work in both 
grades has been covered.” 

Teachers at Jackson School, 1923 La Memoire 
yearbook photos and descriptions: 



GHS Calendar 

 History Center current 
exhibit: “Is There A 
Doctor In The House?” 
through Jun. 15 

 Sesquicentennial 10th 
anniversary mini-
exhibit opens mid-June 

 Jun. 7 Tributes & Tales 
Dinner 

 Jun. 12-14 Rummage 
Sale 

 Teachers exhibit opens 
Jul. 19 

 Howard Co. Fair Jul. 6-
12 

 

Greentown Historical Society 

P.O. Box 313 

Greentown, IN 46936 

    Our Mission 

 To promote public awareness and appreciation of 

the unique history of  eastern Howard County, 

Indiana, and its citizens.  

 To carry out historical research, preservation, and 

education.  

 To provide the public with meaningful heritage 

experiences. 


